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County Council elections taking place on 4 May 

Just a reminder that the County Council elections are on Thursday 4th May.  It is 4 years ago I was elected for the first time to County Hall. I stood for election as I was fed up with the poor condition of the roads around us, and our broadband was virtually non-existent! I am pleased to say that in the last 4 years County Council have listened, and their officers have visited Badsey many times and carried out improvements. The roads have improved and we now have Superfast Broadband. If you are happy with what I have achieved over the last 4 years in Badsey and the surrounding areas, then please support me on the 4th May. 

The new Energy-from-Waste incinerator in Hartlebury is now fully operational – April 2017. This means all the waste in the black wheelie bins that used to go to land fill will now generate electricity instead. It will treat up to 200,000 tonnes of waste, producing 15.5 MW of electricity for export to the grid – enough to power all the homes in Kidderminster. The Energy-from-Waste facility is the largest single piece of capital infrastructure in Worcestershire and Herefordshire and marks the virtual elimination of landfill in the two counties. 

First 2 Neighbourhood Plans go to referendum 

People living in 2 parishes “Drakes Broughton and Wadborough” & “ Pirton and North Claines” went to the polls on Thursday, 16 March 2017, to take part in a referendum on whether or not to approve their respective Neighbourhood Plans. Neighbourhood Plans were introduced as part of the Localism Act 2011. They allow communities to draw up their own development blueprint detailing where they want new homes, shops and offices to be built. It also gives them more of a say on what those new buildings should look like and what infrastructure should be provided. In Drakes Broughton and Wadborough with Pirton, 93 per cent of the 400 votes cast were in support of the plan (with a 25.6% turnout), while in North Claines the number in favour was 580 or 85.2 per cent (with a 20.9% turnout)

Freedom Disco – Day Centre and mini bus – I attended the unveiling of the 2nd hand mini bus outside the Royal British Legion Club in Badsey. This vehicle was partly funded by Worcestershire County Council and will provide transport for the Freedom Day Centre that helps people with learning difficulties.
Highways issues :-

1. Grass growing through new pavement Badsey Rd  – Highways have acknowledged that some remedial works need to be done.
As always, if you have any issues on any Highways matters, please report it on the WCC website http://www.worcestershire.gov.uk/homepage/98/report_it Also remember a photo of the Highways problem is as good as “a thousand words” so always take a photo where possible. 
Your District & County Councillor, Alastair Adams can be contacted on adams.pebworth@gmail.com  or mobile 07725 979 277 or www.alastairadams.org 
